Town of Washington, NH

Municipal Building Advisory Committee (MBAC)
Minutes for May 6, 2015, 6pm at Town Hall

Attendees: Jim Bissonette, Jim Crandall, Jed Schwartz, Ed Thayer, Bob Williams

Public: None

Meeting called to order by Williams at 6:00pm

Communications:
1.0 Board of Selectmen(BOS) forwarded a suggestion from a town resident on providing a survey to solicit input on the Town Hall renovation and Safety Complex projects.
2.0 BOS forwarded a suggestion for a potential “ghost hunt” fundraiser.
3.0 BOS forwarded their input to the Master Plan Update for consideration by the committee.
4.0 BOS forwarded a suggestion from a town resident regarding ensuring access to the town hall restrooms from the outside for town events.

5.0 BOS have advised MBAC that they expect to hold a public hearing in August to share progress on the building projects and solicit public input.  Tentative target date is August 22nd.

Discussion / Actions:

1.0 Had a brief discussion regarding the BOS charging document for the committee.  No questions were raised and the committee noted that they will take it as a general framing, but expect they will have some discretion regarding how they move forward.

2.0 Williams shared a plan to structure public input at MBAC meetings.  There will be a place on the agenda for members of the public to provide input.  During the balance of the meeting public input will be at the discretion of the committee chair and committee.  All members were in agreement with the approach.
3.0 Discussed various potential approaches for looking at the two building projects.  Agreed to look at two approaches- 1) backing the projects as proposed and 2) approaching projects in a phased approach.  Committee will initially look at the phasing option.  
4.0 Committee agreed to include analysis of a solution to meet the needs of the police department and a plan for the old schoolhouse as part of the overall effort.
5.0  The committee agreed to invite Shawn Atkins to the next meeting in hopes he will share his thoughts with regards to a revised approach for the Safety Complex.

6.0 Williams to ask the BOS for project plans and budget info for the Town Hall project for use by the committee as it considers alternatives.  Once the committee reviews this info they will likely request a meeting with Milestone for further discussion.

7.0 Committee plans to move forward with borings/test pits for the Safety Complex site using funds previously released by BOS to WESAC.

The committee agreed to meet every other week to be able to be more proactive on both projects.
Adjournment:    Meeting adjourned @ 7:20pm

Respectfully submitted, 

Deb DeFosse
